

















FROM THE COLLEGE MANAGER

The biggest construction project undertaken at the College is nearing completion with the final touches being added inside and out.

The decorative panels to the front facade are going into position over the next few weeks while the handrails and gardens beds are completed. It's also great to see the 200 litre trees getting planted, so hopefully we will have shade a few years earlier than normally expected. Unfortunately due to the extremely dry conditions, the turf on the playing field has not grown across the sand drainage slits as quickly as expected so we will have to delay using the oval until early Spring.

On the inside of the Physical Education Centre, all the appliances and classroom furniture items are being moved into position while the builders are finishing off the touch-ups and commencing the huge job of cleaning from top to bottom.

We expect PDHPE staff to move into their new staffroom over the next school holidays and start using the classrooms and facilities at the beginning of Term 3.

Mr Warren Murray

College Manager